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HEYBRIDGE BASIN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Full Council meeting of Heybridge Basin Parish Council held on Tuesday 19th November 2024 at 06:30pm, at St George’s Community Room.


PRESENT

In the Chair:	M. Hodges (Chair)			          Absent:			0   
											 
Councillors:	R. Bryson (Vice Chair)                                                   Apologies: 			1                                                
		J. Sjollema
		M. Hobden                                                                     District Cllrs:		1
		G. Howat	
		C. Swann	        Public:			3


Officers:                G. Lake – Clerk


It was noted that this meeting was being recorded by the Clerk.

24/119	Chair’s Welcome.
The Chair opened the meeting and acknowledged the recent Remembrance ceremonies, including the Council’s Act of Remembrance on Saturday 9th November 2024. The Chair attended the Heybridge Parish Council Parade on Sunday 10th November 2024, whilst the Vice Chair attended the Maldon Town Council ceremony. There was mention of a possible change of date for the December meeting, this would be advertised.  

24/120	To note apologies for absence.
	Cllr Edmond. 

24/121		To receive Declarations of Interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and with section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992.
	Cllr Hobden – Non-Pecuniary – HBSA, HB River care, Basin Oars and Cllr Howat – Non-Pecuniary - HBCSA

24/122	To sign as a correct record the minutes of the full council meeting held on 15th October 2024.
	The Minutes as previously circulated were agreed and signed as a correct record. 

24/123	To sign as a correct record the minutes of the extraordinary meeting held on 4th November 2024.
	The Minutes as previously circulated were agreed and signed as a correct record. 

24/124	To receive a report from:
· District Councillors – A report was previously circulated, and Cllr Spenceley gave a verbal update. 
· County Councillor – No report was received from Cllr Durham
· 

24/125	Finance.
a. To approve
i. Payment requests for October/November 2024 were approved.
ii. Receipts for October/November 2024 were approved.
b. To receive an update from the Clerk regarding the bank account for the Reserves and agree any action to be taken. 
The Clerk advised that Lloyds Bank would impose a monthly charge for the account. Alternative options were presented. It was resolved to proceed with setting up an account with Lloyds.
c. To discuss the 2025/26 Budget headings and agree any action to be taken. 
Budget figures were discussed and amended for some headings. The Clerk was tasked with circulating the updated spreadsheet to members.

24/126	Public Forum 
        Members of the public raised the following points:
·  Commendation to HRS Marine Services for the work undertaken on the hedges on Basin Road, which benefited the village.
· Concerns about road markings, which have been referred to South Essex Parking Partnership.
· Discussion about goalposts and funding.

24/127	Planning
a. To consider any planning applications received after the publication of the agenda and to agree the action to be taken.
There were none. 
b. To receive an update from the Village Design Statement (VDS) Working Group and agree any action to be taken.
A report and verbal update were provided by Cllr Howat. It was suggested that the next action would be to submit an addendum to the current document, potentially followed by a more comprehensive update, including improvements to the quality and a more user-friendly format. Cllr Howat was tasked with liaising with Maldon District Council to progress this.
c. To receive an update from the Clerk regarding a Neighbourhood Plan and agree any action to be taken. 
The Clerk contacted Maldon District Council, and a detailed response was previously circulated. It was resolved to create a Working Group comprising Cllrs Sjollema, Hodges, Bryson, and Swann for further research. 

24/128	Remote Meetings Consultation
a. To discuss the Remote Meetings Consultation and agree any action to be taken. 
It was resolved to respond with objections to the consultation on remote meetings. 

24/129	Website
a. To receive the quotes for a new website and agree any action to be taken. 
Quotes for a new website were received. It was agreed to streamline requirements to obtain more comparable quotes. Members will submit ideas to the Clerk via email.

24/130	Daisy Meadow Car Park (DMCP)
a. To receive an update from the Clerk regarding EV Chargers and agree any action to be taken. 
The Clerk is in the process of setting up a meeting with Maldon District Council and will continue to follow up.
b. To discuss the design for the car park garden at the old toilet block and agree any action to be taken. 
A design for the garden at the old toilet block was circulated. It was resolved to obtain cost estimates and present them at the next meeting.






24/131	20’s Plenty 
a. To receive an update from Councillor Sjollema and agree any action to be taken. 
Cllr Sjollema provided an update, explaining that the Council does not need to be registered or have a school to obtain stickers and banners for the campaign. It was resolved to purchase 60 stickers at a cost of £50 to distribute to residents on Basin Road. The Clerk was tasked with applying for safety funding to support the initiative.

24/132	VE Day 2025
a. To discuss plans for the VE Day event and agree any action to be taken. 
Plans were discussed and tasks delegated to members. 

24/133	Clerk’s Report
a. Hedges along Basin Road – The Clerk informed members that the work on the hedges along Basin Road had been completed. 
b. Clerk’s hours – Christmas – The Clerk advised that her last working day before the Christmas break would be either the 18th or 19th of December, with a return date of 8th January to accommodate the School Christmas break.

24/134	Correspondence
a. To note correspondence received and agree any actions to be taken.
	Correspondence was noted and responses were agreed.

24/135	Pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 it is resolved that, in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted, it is advisable in the public interest that the press and the public be excluded, and they are instructed to withdraw.

Members of the public left.

24/136	Staffing Budget
a. To receive a recommendation from the Personnel Committee for the 2025/26 staffing budget and agree any action to be taken.  
The Personnel Committee’s recommendation for the 2025/26 staffing budget was received and approved.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 08:25pm
Provisional Date of the next Council Meeting Tuesday 17th December 2024

Clerk Contact details: clerk@heybridgebasinpc.org.uk
Website: www.heybridgebasin-pc.gov.uk 
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